                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

June 10, 2014
DRAFT
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chair, Dr. Shama Alam & Dr. Danielle Ledoux, Gayle Sullivan
OTHERS PRESENT: Larry Ramdin Health Agent, Suzanne Doty, Public Health Nurse & Councilor David Eppley representing Council Liaison Beth Gerard
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Martin Fair


	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

          (May 13, 2014)

	7:00pm
G. Sullivan motioned to approve minutes with corrections Dr. Ledoux 2nd. Approved unanimously 

	3. Chairperson Announcements
	Backyard chicken keeping regulation is being worked on by Larry Ramdin. A draft was given to the Board for review. It will be voted on by City Council June 12, 2014
Delilah Castro, Sanitarian, was thanked by The Kernwood Country Club Management for her inspection. 
The Mayor's nomination for new a Board Member, Paul Kirby, will be voted on by City Council on June 12, 2014 

	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates



	A. B.
Health Agent Report
B. Public Health Nurse’s Report
C. Administrative Report
D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Tobacco 21

	Gov. Patrick announced an initiative on opiate use reduction this week. An Opiate Task Force will be put together to deal with the increasing use of opiates in the state.
Larry will be chairing The DPH Food Establishment Advisory Committee.

Approved copy available at the BOH
Approved copy available at the BOH
Approved copy available at the BOH
Not present
In the 18-25 year range there is no definitive health information on this. Youth Risk Behavior Survey data will be obtained for the next Board meeting along with a packet of information on Tobacco.
A hearing on updating the tobacco regulation will be held in July and will be open for public comment. No decisions will be made at that time by the Board. At this hearing the Board will discuss the possible changes to the regulation and how they will be implementing it and how inspections will be done for ages 18 to 20.
Dr. Ledoux motioned to have a public hearing next month on changing the age from 18 to 21 for purchasing tobacco products 2nd G Sullivan Approved unanimously 
Notifications will be sent out to Dr. Hartman, the Salem High School principal & school superintendent, SSU Pres., Joyce Redford, Director of NSCATAPC and Atty. D.J. Wilson


	
	

	6. Misc.

	The Board recognized that a former Board member has passed away, Dr. Ryan. Condolences to the family.
The Board discussed a way of recognizing Martin Fair for his long and dedicated service to the City of Salem as a member of the Board of Health.


	
	

	  7.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons-Paul
Clerk of the Board
	8:20pm


	Next regularly scheduled meeting is July 8, 2014 at 7pm

At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.

	


